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Further Considerations for Mental Health Care Delivery and Alternative Workforces 

While addressing the integration of SIMGs is important, it is also crucial to think about innovative ways 
of delivering mental health care in Australia that go beyond the biomedical model. Many people benefit 
from community-based care models that involve peers and non-health workers. This holistic approach 
can address various needs and preferences, offering a more inclusive and supportive environment for 
mental health care. 

Such as: 

• Community-Based Models: Developing and supporting models of care that integrate mental 
health services within community settings, involving peers and non-health workers in the care process. 

• Peer Support: Encouraging the growth of the mental health peer workforce, which can provide 
valuable support and understanding to patients from individuals with lived experience. 

• Holistic Approaches: Exploring and implementing care models that address social, emotional 
wellbeing 

• Innovation in Service Delivery: Promoting creative and innovative approaches to mental health 
care that can better meet the needs of diverse populations, including those who survived past harmful 
practices and biomedical treatments. 

Specialists need common set of standards; it would be best to work with existing regulators (such as 
specialist medical colleges) to develop a more efficient and nuanced system to intake and support more 
SIMGs then create a parallel system. 

It is also important to consider the effect this pathway would have on countries such as NZ and UK 
which may see a drain of their specialist workforce (at least in the short term). Is this pathway in keeping 
with International Code of Conduct of recruitment of health care practitioners? 

Various Colleges (especially the RANZCP) have embarked on increasing trainee positions and there is 
concern that there may be no consultant roles available when they qualify as they may be filled by 
SIMGs through the MBA’s expedited pathway.  

The expedited pathway may affect RANZCP Trainees and therefore homegrown (sustainable) 
workforce:  

1. inadequate supervision of trainees as it is likely that this revised scheme will see most SIMGs through 
the expedited pathway occupy full time public roles and Fellows of the College exit to private settings 
due to lack of employment or poor working conditions in the public sector;  

2. previously the public sector had to work hard to keep their infrastructure and environment conducive 
to training which will not be a priority anymore as they know they can fill vacancies with SIMGs through 
the expedited pathway. 

 




